


The Public Health Department has a webpage dedicated to novel coronavirus at 
sccphd.org/coronavirus; we will keep the webpage updated as we know more. We 
will monitor the developing situation and inform you of any additional public health 
recommendations. 
 
All the best, 
 
 
      
  
Sara H. Cody, MD 
Health Officer and Director 
 
Novel Coronavirus Frequently Asked 
Questions (FAQ) 

 
What is happening? 
There has been an outbreak of a new illness called “novel coronavirus.” While the 
illness started in China, the situation is quickly changing. 
 
What do we know about novel coronavirus? 
People with the virus have been confirmed in a number of countries including 
China, Vietnam and the United States.  Since this virus is very new, health 
authorities are carefully watching the situation and how this virus spreads. This 
situation is quickly changing, and the U.S. Centers for Disease Prevention and 
Controls provides 

https://www.sccgov.org/sites/phd/DiseaseInformation/novel-coronavirus/Pages/home.aspx




wash hands frequently with soap and water or alcohol based sanitizer). We are 
still learning about this new virus. 
 
Should we cancel travel plans to Asian countries? 
At this time, the CDC has issued a Level 3 travel advisory, recommending to avoid 
all nonessential travel to Wuhan, China. Please check the CDC website for current 
advisories to other countries: www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/ 
 
I’m feeling stressed and overwhelmed, who can I talk to? 
An anonymous crisis line is available 24 hours, 7 days a week including holidays 
at 1-800-704-0900 (Mental Health Services) and/or SAMHSA’s Disaster Distress 
Helpline 24 hours at 1-800-985-5990 or text TALKWITHUS to 66746 (Press 2 for 
Spanish). 

http://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/



